Rotary Club of Camrose Daybreak
EyeOpener March 23, 2021 Augustana AQUA

March is Water, Sanitation and Hygiene Month

Odell opened the meeting with the KW Glee Club rendition of O Canada for 13 members and guest Kristen

Larry offered Food for Thought looking back to one year ago when he and Patrice arrived back in Canada from an ocean cruise interrupted by COVID-19 in Cape Town, South Africa. Stranded, not allowed on shore, they had no idea when they would get home, how they would get home, even what the next day would bring. Thankfully, they got flights to Amsterdam, Vancouver and home. This was the beginning of a year of change – visiting in Alberta and BC, learning more about Canada, hiking (at first, outside around the yard during quarantine) in Camrose, Canmore and elsewhere, missing family gatherings. Vaccinations are soon. Walks around the neighbourhood and the lake are more pleasant with warmer weather and more people to safely interact with.

John will provide Food for Thought next week.

Happy Bucks

· Lots of biking weather, but ski wear needed
· 4-day streak of birthdays safely navigated
· Visit with dad, Ken. He is back from hospital, in good spirits, still has his strong handshake
· Application for British passport to replace EU version underway
· Annual Norm Rolf Fishing Derby brought lots of family for a fun day

Announcements

· Tuesday March 24 1:00 – ClubRunner 101, new series in April-May, dates to come
· Tuesday March 30 7:00-8:30 pm – Foundation Grant Training, alternative dates in April
· Pass your program, activity, meeting ideas to Odell

Presentation – Augustana AQUA, Kristen Reiswig

The Augustana Queers and Allies (AQUA) organization is a 2-year-old student run campus organization providing a safe space for minorities, especially the LBGTQ2S+ community. They partner with Augustana Pride and Camrose Pride to give a voice to those who are feeling alone. Hosting events and speakers such as those from Amazing Race Canada to share on topics like intersexuality and two spirit bring awareness to the community. Looking to focus on sexual health and wellness they host art shows and So You Think You Can Drag events. These events encourage expression and learning about oneself.

Pride Week is held during the 2nd week of March to promote inclusion. With the challenge of only having online events for the past year participation and attendance have suffered. Having a new executive each year promotes fresh ideas, but continuity is bolstered by many members returning.

Reminders

· Tuesday March 30 7:00 am Club meeting – Dr Deidre Duffy, Ultrasound Supply and Training in Tanzania
· Tuesday April 6 7:00 am Club meeting – Dr Glynnis Hood, Rae Metronek, Hesje Observatory at Miquelon Lake

Alan closed the meeting with the 4 Way Test
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